

# **ECONOMIC RISKS OF PESTICIDE USE & POLLINATOR DECLINES**

## Food costs are predicted to increase as pollinator populations decline

Pollinators are a cornerstone of a dependable food supply. They contribute approximately \$34 billion to the U.S. economy and up to \$577 billion to the global economy annually.<sup>1,2</sup> Honey bees alone contribute an estimated \$20 billion to the U.S. economy<sup>3,4</sup> and \$217 billion to the global economy.<sup>5</sup> Pollinator decline presents a material risk for the supply chains of food retailers.<sup>6</sup> Food costs are predicted to rise as managed and wild pollinator populations decline.<sup>7</sup> Research indicates that pollinator loss has already resulted in decreased production of key crops like apples, cherries and tomatoes in the United States.<sup>8</sup>

#### **Pesticides are costly inputs**

U.S. farmers spend approximately \$15 billion on pesticides annually.<sup>9,10</sup> Every year, North American farmers spend approximately \$782 million on neonicotinoids alone — the pesticide class most strongly linked to pollinator declines.<sup>11</sup> These expenditures could be invested in alternative pest management strategies instead.<sup>12</sup>

# Farmers are paying more than ever to hire managed honey bees

Managed honey bees have a value of \$15 to \$20 billion in North American agriculture, and demand for pollinator-dependent crops in the U.S is at an all-time high.<sup>13</sup> However, losses of honey bee colonies since 2004 has left North America with fewer managed pollinators than at any time in the last 50 years, with commercial beekeepers consistently reporting annual losses of 29-45%, far exceeding the historical rate of 10-15%.<sup>14</sup> In 2021, U.S. beekeepers reported 45% losses in the previous year.<sup>15</sup> High colony loss rates require beekeepers to rapidly rebuild their colonies at substantial expense, which increases the costs of commercial pollination for farmers. For instance, the cost of renting honey bee hives for almond pollination tripled from 2003 to 2009 from approximately \$50 per hive to \$150 - \$175.<sup>16</sup>

# Farmers are increasingly paying for an ecosystem service that wild pollinators could provide for free

The market for managed bees is expanding due to the increasing scarcity of wild pollinators since the 1980's.<sup>17</sup> In other words, growers are increasingly paying costly commercial pollinators for an ecosystem service that wild pollinators could perform for free.

Worldwide, there are an estimated 20,000 species of bees with approximately 3,600 species native to North America.<sup>18</sup> Native species play a vital role in pollinating agricultural crops in the United States and are often more efficient pollinators than non-native species, such as honey bees.<sup>19</sup> According to an analysis across five continents, wild bees contributed approximately \$3,251 per hectare of crops including watermelon, tomato, cranberry, and blueberry.<sup>20</sup> Researchers estimate that the countries most impacted by wild pollinator declines are in the global South, particularly Africa.<sup>21</sup>

One analysis estimated that declining managed and wild pollinator populations could result in a \$10.5 billion loss to farmers and a \$334 billion loss to the whole economy including price and household effects.<sup>22</sup>



# Pesticides' harm to beneficial insects results in reduced crop yields

Pesticides often harm or kill neutral or useful organisms in an ecosystem, including pollinators. Thus, pesticides can reduce yields rather than bolster them by harming beneficial insects. As one example, certain pesticides targeted at early-season pests, such as maggots, have been found to increase other pest populations that feed on crops, subsequently reducing yields.<sup>23</sup> Yield reduction associated with pesticide use results in an estimated \$1.4 billion loss in the U.S alone with greater losses at a global level.<sup>24</sup>

## Pesticide use results in weed and insect resistance which increases farmers' costs

Since the widespread introduction of synthetic pesticides to agriculture in the 1950s, approximately 368 weed varieties and over 600 insect species have developed resistance to commonly used pesticides.<sup>25,26</sup> For example, due to widespread use of glyphosate in conjunction with genetically engineered Roundup Ready<sup>™</sup> crops, "superweeds" now plague more than 60 million acres of U.S. farmland.<sup>27</sup>

Weed and insect resistance perpetuates a cycle of pesticide use — ninety percent of lowa farmers report feeling that "pest management is a never-ending technology treadmill."<sup>28</sup> As a result, farmers experience an increase in production costs due to more intensive and frequent application of pesticides.<sup>29,30</sup> For example, pesticide costs for Illinois corn farmers rose 67% from 2012 to 2017 largely due to the prevalence of herbicide-resistant weeds, and herbicide costs have more than doubled for most farmers over the past 10 to 15 years.<sup>31, 32</sup>

# Investors recognize the economic importance of pesticide reduction and pollinator protection

In a comprehensive analysis of the issue, global asset manager, Schroders, urges investors to engage with companies to develop plans to halt and reverse pollinator declines given the scope of pollinator-dependent products.<sup>33</sup> Some shareholders have prioritized pesticide reduction as a sustainability goal. Shareholder advocacy has resulted in company programs such as McDonald's efforts to reduce pesticide use in its potato supply chain.<sup>34</sup> And in 2018, nearly one third of shareholders called on General Mills to eliminate pesticides like pollinator-toxic neonicotinoids from its supply chain.<sup>35</sup> Such efforts speak to the urgency of pollinator declines and to the growing recognition of concomitant economic risks.

#### **Sources**

- <sup>2</sup> Gilbert, Natasha. 2016. Global biodiversity report warns pollinators are under threat. *Nature*. February 26.
- https://www.nature.com/news/global-biodiversity-report-warns-pollinators-are-under-threat-1.19456

<sup>3</sup> Calderone, Nicholas.W. 2012. Insect Pollinated Crops, Insect Pollinators and US Agriculture: Trend Analysis of Aggregate Data for the Period 1992–2009. *PLoS ONE*. 7(5): e37235. 22 May, 2010.

doi:10.1371/journal.pone.0037235

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> Jordan, Alex, *et al.* 2021. Economic Dependence and Vulnerability of United States Agricultural Sector on Insect-Mediated Pollination Service. *Environmental Science & Technology*, 2021

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>4</sup> Intergovernmental Science-Policy Platform on Biodiversity and Ecosystem Services (IPBES). 2016. Press Release: Pollinators Vital to Our Food Supply Under Threat. IPBES Secretariat. 26 February.

http://www.ipbes.net/article/press-release-pollinators-vital-our-food-supply-under-threat

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>5</sup> Gallai, Nicola, and Salles *et al.* 2008. Economic valuation of the vulnerability of world agriculture confronted with pollinator decline." *Ecological Economics.* 68:810–821. 3 August.

http://www1.montpellier.inra.fr/lameta/articles/5.4.2\_POLLINATION.pdf



<sup>6</sup> Native Pollinators. 2021. *Center for Biological Diversity*.

https://www.biologicaldiversity.org/campaigns/native\_pollinators/index.html

<sup>7</sup> Bedada, A.H., 2020. CAHFS Weekly Topic: Bee decline – A great concern for U.S. food security. *University of Minnesota: Center for Animal Health and Food Safety*. https://cahfs.umn.edu/news/cahfs-weekly-topic-bee-decline-great-concern-us-food-security

<sup>8</sup> United States Geological Survey. 2021. How many species of native bees are in the United States? (2021). *USGS: Science for a Changing World*. Retrieved from https://www.usgs.gov/faqs/how-many-species-native-bees-are-united-states?qt-news science products=0#qt-news science products

<sup>9</sup> Gro Intelligence. 2018. A Look at Fertilizer and Pesticide Use in the U.S. June 11. https://gro-

intelligence.com/insights/articles/a-look-at-fertilizer-and-pesticide-use-in-the-us#Pesticides

<sup>10</sup> USDA. Online. 2021 Farm Sector Income Forecast. https://www.ers.usda.gov/topics/farm-economy/farm-sector-income-finances/farm-sector-income-forecast/

<sup>11</sup> The Value of Neonicotinoids in North American Agriculture: Estimated Impact of Neonicotinoid Insecticides on Pest Management Practices and Costs for U.S. Corn, Soybean, Wheat, Cotton and Sorghum Farm. 2014. AgInformatics. https://growingmatters.org/wp-content/uploads/2017/04/report-aginfomatics-estimated-impactof-neonicotinoids-in-ag-2014.pdf

<sup>12</sup> Wild Bee Conservation. 2021. Xerces Society for Invertebrate Conservation.

<sup>13</sup> Get the Facts: Economic Value of Beekeeping in California. 2011. *Pesticide Action Network : North America*.

<sup>14</sup> Center for Food Safety, Beyond Pesticides, & Pesticide Action Network. (2013). Economic Value of Commercial Beekeeping. . Retrieved from

https://www.beyondpesticides.org/assets/media/documents/pollinators/EconomicValueUpdate.pdf <sup>15</sup> Bee Informed Partnership. (online). 2020-2021 Managed Colony Loss Report.

https://beeinformed.org/2021/06/21/united-states-honey-bee-colony-losses-2020-2021-preliminary-results/ <sup>16</sup> Obama White House. 2014. Factsheet: The Economic Challenge Posted by Declining Pollinator Populations. https://obamawhitehouse.archives.gov/the-press-office/2014/06/20/fact-sheet-economic-challenge-poseddeclining-pollinator-populations

<sup>17</sup> Nash, B. J. 2009. Honeybees: Market for pollination services grow. *Region Focus*. Retrieved from https://www.richmondfed.org/-

/media/richmondfedorg/publications/research/econ\_focus/2009/spring/pdf/feature1.pdf <sup>18</sup> Wild Bee Conservation. 2021. *Xerces Society for Invertebrate Conservation*.

<sup>19</sup> How many species of native bees are in the United States? (2021). *USGS: Science for a Changing World*. https://www.usgs.gov/faqs/how-many-species-native-bees-are-united-states?qt-news\_science\_products=0#qt-news\_science\_products

<sup>20</sup> Kleijn, D., Winfree, R., Bartomeus, I., Carvalheiro, L. G., Henry, M., Isaacs, R., ... & Potts, S. G. 2015. Delivery of crop pollination services is an insufficient argument for wild pollinator conservation. *Nature communications*, *6*(1), 1-9.

<sup>21</sup> Ibid

<sup>22</sup> Bauer, D. M., & Sue Wing, I. 2010. Economic consequences of pollinator declines: a synthesis. *Agricultural and Resource Economics Review*, *39*(1203-2016-95444), 368-383.

<sup>23</sup> Penn State. 2014. Insecticides foster 'toxic' slugs, reduce crop yields.

ScienceDaily.www.sciencedaily.com/releases/2014/12/141204121436.html

<sup>24</sup> Pimental, D., & Burgess, M. 2014. Environmental and economic costs of the application of pesticides primarily in the United States. In Integrated pest management pp. 47-71. Springer, Dordrecht.

<sup>25</sup> University of Nebraska-Lincoln Institute of Agriculture and Natural Resources. Weed and Insect Resistance a Growing Problem. https://cropwatch.unl.edu/weed-and-insect-resistance-growing-problem.

<sup>26</sup> Buhler, W. Understanding Resistance. 2021. Pesticide Environmental Stewardship.

https://pesticidestewardship.org/resistance/understanding-resistance/

<sup>27</sup> Mortenson, D.A., Egan, J.F., Maxwell, B.D., Ryan, M.R., & Smith, R.G. 2012. Navigating a critical juncture for sustainable weed management. BioScience, 62(1), 75-84

<sup>28</sup> KQED. Evolution. Pesticide Library. http://www.pbs.org/wgbh/evoltuion/library/10/1/|\_101\_02.html

<sup>29</sup> Pesticide resistance needs attention, large-scale study. 2018..North Carolina State University.

https://phys.org/news/2018-05-pesticide-resistance-attention-large-scale.html



<sup>30</sup> Popp, J., Peto, K., & Nagy, J. 2013.Pesticide productivity and food security. A review. Agronomy for sustainable development, 33(1), 243-255.

<sup>31</sup> Schnitkey, G. 2018. Weekly Farm Economics: Historic Fertilizer, Seed and Chemical Cost with 2019 projections. Department of Agriculture and Consumer Economics, University of Illinois.

https://farmdocdaily.illinois.edu/2018/06/historic-fertilizer-seed-and-chemical-costs.

Html#:~:text+There%20was%20a%20increase,%247320per%20acre%20in%202017.

<sup>32</sup> Brown, Claire. 2021. Attack of the Superweeds. New York Times Magazine. August 18.

https://www.nytimes.com/2021/08/18/magazine/superweeds-monsanto.html?referringSource=articleShare <sup>33</sup> Stathers, Rick. 2014. "The Bee and the Stockmarket." Schroders. (2014). Web.

https://www.schroders.com/en/sysglobalassets/staticfiles/schroders/sites/global/pdf/the\_bee\_and\_the\_stockma rket.pdfhttps://c.na32.content.force.com/servlet/servlet.ImageServer?id=01550000001FxSpAAK&oid=00D300000 000M2BEAU

<sup>34</sup> Nason, D. 2020. *Shareholders challenge the companies they invest in to promote good in the world*. Retrieved from https://www.cnbc.com/2020/11/30/shareholders-challenge-firms-they-invest-in-to-promote-good-in-the-world.html

<sup>35</sup> Shareholders Urge General Mills to Stop Pesticide Use in Its Supply Chain, Popular Products. (2018). *Beyond Pesticides*. Retrieved from https://beyondpesticides.org/dailynewsblog/2018/10/shareholders-urge-general-mills-to-stop-pesticide-use-in-its-supply-chain-popular-products/